

**YCC Committee Meeting  
held at  
the Davis Hall, West Camel  
on 9 November 2016 at 1930**

Next meeting: 12 December 2016 at 1930

Those present:

<b>Chairman:</b>	Nick Armstrong	
<b>Committee:</b>	Nick James	Road Race Secretary
	Derek Todd	Treasurer
	David Driver	Records Secretary
	Martin Wills	Runs/Facebook
	Sandra Wills	General Secretary
	David Notley	Newsletter Editor
	Carolene Curson	Membership Secretary
	Mark Fisher	Press Secretary/Welfare Officer
<b>Apologies:</b>	Sue Chesterman	Time Trial Secretary

Agenda

1. Apologies
2. Chairman's Opening Remarks
3. Actions from Previous Minutes
4. General Secretary's Report
5. Treasurer's Report
6. Time Trial Secretary's Report
7. Road Race Secretary's Report
8. Membership Secretary's Report
9. Runs Secretary's Report
10. Records Secretary's Report
11. Newsletter Secretary's Report
12. Welfare Officer's Report
13. Press Secretary's Report
14. Any Other Business

		<b>Action</b>
1	<b>Apologies</b> Apologies were received from Sue Chesterman.	
2	<b>Chairman's Opening Remarks</b> The Chairman welcomed all members to the meeting.	
3	<b>Actions from Previous Minutes</b>	
3.1	<b>Treasurer's Report</b> Nick James has approached Huish Leisure regarding a race venue for 2017. Their costs are higher than Long Sutton so the race venue will remain unchanged.	Closed
3.2	<b>Time Trial Secretary's Report</b> Queen Camel school do not hire out their premises. The Memorial Hall in Queen Camel is also unsuitable. Dave Notley will publish vets points on the results in 2017.	Closed Closed
3.3	<b>Road Race Secretary's Report</b> Nick Armstrong has replied to Ken Robertson to the effect that YCC is already committed with our own races.	Closed
3.4	<b>Newsletter Editor's Report</b> Newsletter published and distributed.	Closed
3.5	<b>Welfare Officer's Report</b> Nick Armstrong has visited Andy Gaylard and will call him again to encourage him back on to a bike.	Nick Armstrong
3.6	<b>Press Officer's Report</b> Results and photographs of the club hill climb were published in the Western Gazette.	Closed
	<b>Any Other Business</b>	
	Sandra and Martin have met with Matthew Baker from Yellowbox. He will supply samples of clothing, hopefully in time for the next committee meeting, together with prices etc.	Closed
	Regarding bike boxes, Dave Notley will poll members via email.	Dave Notley
	Air Day and the 25 TT did clash. The TT has now been moved to 16 July 2017.	Closed
	Dave Notley issued vouchers for committee approval. Everyone approved of their design. A record of vouchers issued will be kept in a spreadsheet.	Dave Notley
4	<b>General Secretary's Report</b> Nothing to report.	

5 **Treasurer's Report**

The treasurer gave the following report:

**Income:**

Membership	£57.00
Evening TT entries	£320.50
Kit sales	£35.00
Buffet tickets	£99.00

**Expenditure:**

New kit purchase	£104.00
Returned kit refund	£70.00
RNAS changing rooms	£431.25
Newsletter printing and post	£125.66
BC affiliation	£71.00

6 **Time Trial Secretary's Report**

Not present.

7 **Road Race Secretary's Report**

At the meeting with local area race providers it was discovered that the John Andrews race clashed with another event. It was decided to hold the event on 30 April 2017 and to possibly offer a club ride on Monday 1 May 2017, in place of the usual Sunday ride.

The Ham Hill race is on 11 June 2017, with no events clashing on that day. Nick James will contact Long Sutton regarding race headquarters and Nick Armstrong will email Andy Parker with dates. Nick James  
Nick Armstrong

Nick James and Nick Armstrong are attending a symposium aimed at race organisers on Sunday 13 November 2016.

8 **Membership Secretary's Report**

Carolene presented several membership forms for approval, bringing the total membership to 145.

Some forms had been returned without a tick in the box "I agree to abide by club rules ...". Carolene requested for the form to be amended by removing the tick box and inserting "By signing I am agreeing to abide by club rules ...." Dave Notley

Carolene also asked for her home address on the form to be replaced with an alternative. Dave Notley

9 **Runs Secretary's Report**

In the last month the club has visited Godney, East Horrington, Hestercombe House, North Curry, Stalbridge and Maunsel Lock. Dykes at Stalbridge were unable to cope with the numbers as well as being late opening the cafe. It was decided to send riders to two destinations next time this stop is scheduled.

Carolene reported that a rider had complained of unpredictable behaviour by riders when in a group. She asked if all new members could be given a handout detailing group riding etiquette. Dave Notley

- 10      **Records Secretary's Report**  
 All trophies, apart from National Championship, have been engraved. Dave Driver mentioned that he had had to clean most of them as they had been returned to him dirty.      Dave Driver
- 11      **Newsletter Editor's Report**  
 Nothing to report  
 Dave Notley is continuing to make progress with the archive.
- 12      **Welfare Officer's Report**  
 Nothing to report.  
 Martin Wills has invited Andy Gaylard to the presentation evening but has not received a reply.
- 13      **Press Secretary's Report**  
 The Western Gazette printed results and photographs from the Hill Climb.
- 14      **Any Other Business**  
 Sandra received an email from Nuffield Health in Yeovil regarding the availability of a studio for spinning classes which they are planning to rent out to local groups. Sandra will gauge members' interest and meet with Nuffield to find out details regarding costs, times, etc.      Sandra Wills  
 Carolene expressed concern at the availability of the club runs destinations on the website as she thought this could be an opportunity for thieves. After discussion it was agreed to leave things as they are and to take action in the future if necessary. Dave Notley will place a reminder about security in the next newsletter.      Dave Notley  
 Carolene was also concerned about security and access to the Yeovil Cycle Club Facebook and Strava pages. It was agreed to monitor the frequency of inappropriate posts before taking any action.  
 Mark Fisher proposed that Carol Loader should present the Mike Loader trophy at the presentation evening. All agreed.